
Feb. 4, 2019 

Mr. Rene Stucky 

Production/UIC Supervisor 

Conservation Division 

266 N. Main Street, Suite 220 

Wichita, Kansas 67202-1513 

Dear Mr. Stucky: 

I received your letter dated Feb. 1 in the matter of Hopper Oil Co.’s application for 

injection authority E-17,207 at the Hammer #10 in Cowley, Kansas. 

As you know, I am not an attorney, and as a private landowner representing only 

myself, I do feel a hearing should be scheduled in this matter. 

I would note that I cannot be certain I would be requesting a hearing if the 

language of Hopper’s published notice were not so misleading and meaningless. 

Specifically, the activity the notice seeks authorization for, “the enhanced 

recovery of saltwater” is not an activity that I have been able to find defined 

anywhere in KCC, EPA or SWDA regulations and statutes. 

Were the KCC to require that Hopper republish a notice that describes accurately 

the activity for which authorization is sought, I would be better able to make an 

informed decision about whether I am harmed by the granting of this authority. 

Sincerely, 

Cindy Hoedel 

205 Mercer St.,  

Matfield Green, KS 66862 

CC: HOPPER OIL COMPANY, INC. 

1011 Mound  

Winfield, KS 67156  
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